
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON HUMAN DEVELOPMENT

April 30, 1993    Hearing Room E 8:30 a.m.   Tapes 156 - 158

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Mary Alice Ford, Chair Rep. Dennis Luke,
Vice-Chair Rep. Marilyn Dell Rep. Bill Fisher Rep. John Meek Rep. Frank
Shields

STAFF PRESENT:          Melanie Zermer, Committee Administrator Barbara
Porter, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:  HB 3582  -  Medical  Assistant  Program  -  Public
 Hearing & Work Session HB   2961   -    Physical   Therapist   
Licensing   Board    - Public Hearing SB   994   -    Charitable   Gift 
 Annuities    -   Public   Hearing & Work Session
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These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
Graphic ---]

TAPE 156, SIDE A

CHAIR FORD:  Calls the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.

HB 3582 - Public Hearing

010    MELANIE ZERMER, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  reviews the bill
-summary of agreements and no agreements from work group (EXHIBIT A)

040  JEFF  DAVIS, OREGON  COALITION OF  LOCAL  HEALTH OFFICIALS: 
submits and summarizes written testimony in support of the bill (EXHIBIT
B) -agrees to remove sections one, two, and five. -correction to
testimony (exhibit B) -no agreement on C, D, & E in section 4,
subsection 2 -these should be part of a current review

090  JEAN THORNE, OREGON MEDICAL  ASSISTANCE PROGRAMS (OMAP): summarizes
OMAP perspective of agreements on issues -structure of payment systems
200    -managed care review

230    Section 3. review -refers to fiscal statement (EXHIBIT C)

310    DAVIS:  county health programs involvement in pre-paid plan
-concern relating to transition services -concern relating to effective
negotiation of contracts

330    THORNE:  effect of Oregon Health Plan



TAPE 157, SIDE A

THORNE:  continues testimony -immunizations, sexually transmitted
diseases,  and other communicable

diseases

110    CHAIR FORD:  enrolle education -language barrier

155    Section 4. & Section 5. review

163    THORNE:  discusses new section -maternity care management
services

180    DAVIS:  sections c, d, and e in Section 4.

200    CHAIR FORD:  sections f & g in Section 4. -agree to delete

HB 2961 - Public Hearing

225    REP PETERSON: introduces the bill -passage of the bill will save
money -addition of aides

275    STEPHEN KAFOURY, OREGON PHYSICAL THERAPY ASSOCIATION:  reviews
the bill

290    DAN JONES,  OREGON PHYSICAL THERAPY ASSOCIATION: -use of aides
-describes physical therapy assistance program

330    KAFOURY:  training and supervision requirements for aides and
assistants

345    JONES:  ratio of aides to assistants -description of assistant
care

TAPE 156, SIDE B

010    REP DELL:  responsibility for discipline

HB 3582 - Public Hearing

035    LYNNE WEIDEL, HEALTHY START:  describes Healthy Start program
-supports managed care -managed care is structured for  the conventional
delivery system, not

programs such as Healthy Start -mandated participation -effect of
changes on Healthy Start -home visits 210    -communication with managed
care

240    REP MEEK:  conflicts of early intervention and managed care

260  IAN  TIMM,  OREGON  PRIMARY  CARE  ASSOCIATION:  Submits  and
summarizes written testimony in support of the bill (EXHIBIT D)
-humanizing modifications to managed care

TAPE 157, SIDE B

TIMM:  continues testimony -mandated service



035  ALAN MELNICK MD,  WASHINGTON COUNTY PUBLIC  HEALTH DEPARTMENT:
testifies in support of the bill -inclusion of public health services
-access issues

110    DIANE SHARNA, WASHINGTON COUNTY PUBLIC HEALTH DEPARTMENT:
-contractual arrangements with Physician Care Organizations -will
provide cost information

HB 3582 - Work Session

160    REP MEEK:  will work with group on transition amendments

CHAIR FORD:  discusses fiscal statement (exhibit C)

SB 994 - Public Hearing

215  JERRY TUCKER,  UNITED WAY: Submits  and summarizes  written
testimony in support of the bill (EXHIBIT E) -submits Gift Annuity
Calculator (EXHIBIT F)

TAPE 158, SIDE A

TUCKER:  continues testimony -twenty year requirement

080   TERRY  MEAGHER,  DEPARTMENT   OF  INSURANCE  &   FINANCE:  submits
and summarizes written testimony in support of the bill (EXHIBIT G)
-twenty year requirement

130  ULISSE PARDINI, RED  CROSS: Submits and  summarizes written
testimony in support of the bill (EXHIBIT H)

145  JERRY WESTERSUND,  OREGON COMMUNITY  FOUNDATION: submits  and
summarizes written testimony in support of the bill (EXHIBIT I)

165  GLORIA KING, WILLAMETTE VIEW  FOUNDATION: submits and summarizes
written testimony in support of the bill (EXHIBIT J)

SB 994 - Work Session

MOTION:  Rep  Meek  moves  SB  994  to   the  floor  with  a  do  pass

recommendation

VOTE: In a roll call vote, all members present vote AYE. Rep Fisher is

excused. Rep Meek will carry the bill

CHAIR FORD:  Adjourns the meeting at 11:35 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Barbara Porter                  Melanie Zermer Clerk                    
      Administrator
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